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The seniors chosen as the Rotary Seniors of the Month were Olivia Rodriguez and Eric 

Kellermann. Throughout their high school careers, they showed outstanding hard work and 

dedication towards their academics, sports, extracurriculars and so much more. The Rotary Club 

recognized their efforts in this month’s meeting.  

 The first rotary senior of this month is Olivia Rodriguez. Olivia is the student Council 

Historian, and she was a Section Leader for the Flutes in the Marching Band. Olivia is a part of 

the National English Honors Society, Tri-M Honors Society, Future Business Leaders of 

America, Academic Team, Band (Symphonic and Concert) and Stage Crew. Through the many 

activities she has taken part in, Olivia has developed a strong love for helping people through 

volunteering. She has been able to help the community through NEHS, which targets its 

community service towards improving English education. Within band, she was able to 



strengthen her co. nnection within her high school community and strengthen her music abilities 

which she will continue doing in college. Olivia was able to have a direct impact on her school 

by helping with school events such as homecoming and the holiday festival through her position 

in Student Council. Future Business Leaders of America helped Olivia with her future major and 

widened her understanding of bioengineering. Olivia will be attending Pitt to pursue a degree in 

bioengineering. Olivias interest in engineering started in middle school where she had a robotics 

class and decided she wanted to become an engineer. Then, her freshman year she took biology 

and decided that bioengineering was what she wanted to do.  

 The second rotary senior of this month is Eric Kellermann. Eric is a team captain for both 

the boys Track and Cross Country teams and also swims for Oxford and Jennersville. He is also a 

part of National Honors Society, national English Honors Society and Future Business Leaders 

of America. Through the National Honors Society’s, he has even able to volunteer and help with 

the community by assisting with blood drives and writers' workshops. Future Business Leaders 

of America allowed him to learn more about a subject, Public Policy and Advocacy, that he had 

learned within his AP Government class.  Eric has also been a part of Boy Scouts for 12 year and 

has been able to receive many opportunities, one of which was to help design and build a 

pavilion for the Glenroy Preserve. For this pavilion, Eric used mechanical drawing skills that he 

received from a class. This interest in designing and building the pavilion led to his interest in 

engineering. His interest in engineering was encouraged by the classes that he took in high 

school and his interest in the Air Force started at a young age. For his future, Eric has decided to 

enroll in the US Air Force for Aeronautical Engineering.  


